NOTICE OF ANNEXATION PUBLIC HEARING

POSTED ON: MONDAY, JANUARY 23, 2023

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS, THAT: 

The City of West, Texas proposes to enlarge and extend its boundary limits to include the following described territory: 

Approximately 30.0 acres of land located at 825 Cottonwood Road (site of new West Elementary School) and 1.84 acres, more or less, of FM 2114 public right of way, located in the Hannibal D. Callen Survey, Abstract No, 260, McLennan County, Texas.

A public hearing will be held by and before the City Council on Tuesday, February 7, 2023, at 6:00 PM at the West Community Center at 200 Tokio Road, West, Texas, for all persons interested in the above proposed annexation. At said time and place, all such persons shall have the right to appear and be heard. 

For more information, please contact the City Administrator at (254) 826-5351 or by email at cityadmin@cityofwest.com.

CERTIFICATION
I certify that the above notice of meeting was posted on the bulletin board of the West City Hall in the City of West, Texas on the 23rd day of January 2023 at 4:25 o’clock p.m.

____________________________
City Secretary       Shelly Nors

